









BS0647
POWNAL BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PUBLIC HEARING NUMBER 2

POWNAL ZONING BYLAWS

Thursday, October 12, 2006

Pownal Town Office

Pownal, VT

Present:  Chairman, Nelson Brownell, Vice Chair, Don Prouty, Steve Kauppi, Ron Bisson, Frank Saunders

Also Present:  Bennington Banner, North Adams Transcript, Planning Commission Members:  Chairwoman, Lynn Foucher and Kathleen Gaffney, Residents Susan Ornato, Pauline Guntlow

At 6:35 P.M., Chairman Nelson Brownell opened the second public hearing to review amendments and hear comments on the proposed Zoning Bylaws.  

Planning Commission Chairwoman, Lynn Foucher discussed changes in general the Planning Commission made to the Zoning Bylaws.  The Planning Commission held several open meetings in addition to their public hearings.  The Selectmen have had a copy of the proposed changes since September 7, 2006.

It was noted that Pownal requires no permit for structures up to a certain size such as sheds, fences, playhouses and tree houses.
Changes to the proposed Zoning Bylaws made by the Board of Selectmen at the first public hearing on October 11, 2006 were discussed.  Kathleen Gaffney expressed hesitation to allow Halfway Houses in Town.  She noted that Pownal is one of the only townships in the county that does not wish to have the Bennington County Sheriff Department patrol.  Pownal only has a Constable.  The Selectmen’s decision to allow for Halfway Houses remained unchanged.  The most that can be placed in town is three and the State limits the number per house up to nine.
· Page 84 Section 1.8





ADDITION

Definition of Halfway House to be added

· Page 52 Matrix                                                                       CHANGE
Raising of livestock, horses, or poultry

Mr. Bisson moved and Mr. Kauppi seconded to return the raising of livestock, horses, or poultry to a Conditional Use in the Village.  The motion carried with Mr. Kauppi casting a NO vote.
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· Page 61 Matrix





CHANGE
Race Tracks

Mr. Bisson moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to allow Race Tracks as a Conditional Use in the Village.  The motion carried.

· Page 62 Matrix                                                                       CHANGE
Crematorium, animal

Mr. Bisson moved and Mr. Prouty seconded change from Not Permitted in the 

RR2 to Conditional Use.  The motion carried.

Public

Comments:
With regards to the Halfway Houses, Pauline Guntlow commented that she doesn’t agree with the board’s decision to allow them in Town.  It was reiterated that it is already occurring.  There are lots of open areas in each of the three zoning districts to accommodate one Halfway House.  Pauline Guntlow stated that based on the amount of problems in our town with mobile home parks she doesn’t agree.  Kathleen Gaffney asked the board to table the Halfway Houses and to send it back to the Planning Commission for discussion.  The Selectmen felt strongly that this is appropriate for the Town.

· Page 58 Matrix                                                                         ADDITION

Halfway Houses/Group Home

Mr. Kauppi moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to add Group Home.  The motion carried.

Approval

Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to adopt the Zoning Bylaws with the changes as made at both public hearings.  The motion carried.
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Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Kauppi seconded to close the public hearing at 7:25 P.M.  The motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Sciarappa, Administrative Assistant

POWNAL BOARD OF SELECTMEN:

_______________________________________

Nelson Brownell, Chairman

_______________________________________

Don Prouty, Vice Chair

_______________________________________

Steve Kauppi

_______________________________________

Ron Bisson

_______________________________________

Frank Saunders

Note:  Zoning Bylaws become effective in 21 days.
